#### BROMSGROVE DISTRICT COUNCIL

## **MEETING OF THE CABINET**

# WEDNESDAY, 7TH MARCH 2012 AT 6.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Councillors Mrs. M. A. Sherrey JP (Deputy Leader in the Chair),

Dr. D. W. P. Booth JP, M. A. Bullivant, C. B. Taylor and M. J. A. Webb

Observers: Councillor P. M. McDonald

Officers: Ms. S. Hanley, Ms. J. Pickering, Ms. J. Willis, Mrs. S. Sellers,

Ms. R. McAndrews and Ms. R. Cole.

#### 119/11 **APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

An apology for absence was received from Councillor R. Hollingworth.

### 120/11 **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

No declarations of interest were received.

#### 121/11 REFERRAL FROM THE COUNCIL - CCTV MOTION

Councillor P. M. McDonald spoke in support of the motion referred from Council which called upon the Council to cease the monitoring of CCTV coverage outside Bromsgrove and Redditch and to give due notice to those it may concern. Councillor McDonald referred to the possibility that a greater number of cameras lessened the ability of the operators to maintain full coverage.

An officer report in connection to the motion was considered. The report set out the basis on which CCTV cameras were operated on behalf of Wyre Forest District Council under a Service Level Agreement (SLA) (which was due to expire in April 2012) and the implications if the SLA was not renewed.

Following discussion it was

#### **RESOLVED:**

- (a) that this Council continues to provide CCTV services outside Bromsgrove and Redditch, subject to suitable agreements being in place; and
- (b) that the existing SLA with Wyre Forest District Council which will expire in April 2012 be renegotiated.

#### Cabinet 7th March 2012

#### 122/11 **MINUTES**

The minutes of the meetings of the Cabinet held on 1st February 2012 and 22nd February 2012 were submitted.

**RESOLVED** that the minutes be confirmed as a correct record in each case.

#### 123/11 **AUDIT BOARD**

The minutes of the meeting of the Audit Board held on 2nd February 2012 were submitted.

**RESOLVED** that the minutes be noted.

# 124/11 VERBAL UPDATES FROM THE LEADER AND/OR OTHER CABINET MEMBERS ON ANY RECENT MEETINGS ATTENDED IN AN EX-OFFICIO CAPACITY

Councillor C. B. Taylor reported that he had recently attended an Awards Evening at The Artrix.

The meeting closed at 6.12 p.m.

<u>Chairman</u>